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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

31 October 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request. Your allegations of injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 3 February 2023 non-judicial 

punishment (NJP)/unit punishment book (UPB), and the associated 3 February 2023 

Administrative Remarks (page 11) counseling entries.  You also request to remove any potential 

administrative separation action in relation to the NJP.  The Board considered your contentions 

that you received NJP for a low level positive urinalysis for Tetrahydrocannabinol (THC), you 

pleaded not guilty but were found guilty by the Commanding Officer (CO), and you presented 

evidence that you were drugged by your wife.  You claim that at NJP, you submitted evidence of 

your wife’s confession to drugging you, photographs of her prior physical abuse, her criminal 

record, and had multiple people testify on your behalf.  You also claim that your character 

witnesses testified that you are truthful and trustworthy, that your spouse abuses you, and she is 

the reason for your positive urinalysis.  You further claim that the evidence shows that you 

unknowingly ingested THC, and was therefore drugged. 

 

After a review of your official record, the Board found no evidence of any administrative 

separation documents other than your contested counseling entries; therefore, the Board did not 

consider this portion of your request.   

 






